
DER ANZEIGER 

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE 
Stephen Bauer 

Dear Members: 

I am happy to state we had a successful  

reopening last month where we were able to 

conduct a proper general membership meeting as well as 

two board meetings back in the main building. We also got 

back to normal operations with well attended Friday night 

dinner dances and the return of Birthdays & Anniversaries. 

This month will include more of the same activities as well 

as our first Biergarten Fest of the season on the final 

weekend and the rescheduled Coronation Ball to announce 

our new royal couple. Preparations to  restore the picnic 

grounds and the outdoor kitchens is ongoing. My thanks to 

the Edelweiss Chorus and the Schutzenverein for 

participating in the annual memorial service that we had to 

delay from last November due to the post-hurricane 

closure. The six Director candidates moved forward by the 

Nominating Committee were pronounced as elected by 

acclamation at the first board meeting of the year and then 

sworn in to begin their terms at the second board meeting. 

The First Lady and I wish you all a Happy Valentine’s Day 

and a pleasant February. 

 

Stephen Bauer, President 

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :  

 

S T A Y  C O N N E C T E D :  
 

CLUB WEBSITE: 

Www.gasc-capecoral.com 
 

OKTOBERFEST WEBSITE: 

Www.capecoraloktoberfest.com 

 

Like and Follow us on Facebook 

 

Join our Facebook Group 

 

 
Published monthly by:  

GERMAN AMERICAN SOCIAL CLUB OF CAPE CORAL, INC.  
2101 SW Pine Island Rd., Cape Coral, FL 33991 Phone: (239) 283-1400  
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The purpose of the German American 

Social Club of Cape Coral according to its 

Bylaws is “to promote good fellowship 

(Gemütlichkeit) and provide its members 

with the opportunity for group enjoyment 

of activities based on songs and 

traditional celebrations of German social 

life. GASC is open to all persons without 

regard to race, creed, culture or ethnic 

background. Any discrimination, racial 

comments, bigoted remarks by members 

or guest, theft, and want on destruction to 

club assets will not be accepted or 

tolerated! Members are expected to 

adhere to this policy of respect towards 

other members and the club itself both 

inside Club property as well as in any 

public forum, including online forums 

hosted by and representing the Club. 

Failure to abide by this policy will result in 

disciplinary action stated in section VIII, F 

5* of the GASC Bylaws.  

GASC POLICY 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

 

Director 

RE-ELECTED:  

Ed Freund  

 

 

Director 

RE-ELECTED:  

Tom Isham 

 

 

Director 

OUTGOING:  

Wolf R. Pech  

 

 

Director 

RE-ELECTED:  

Mary Pakusch 

 

 

Director 

OUTGOING:  

Siegwart  

Volkmann  

 

Director 

OUTGOING:  

John Nestepniak 



 
 

 

 

Editor: Linda Long 

Email: anzeiger@gasc-capecoral.com  

 

Founded August 1972 as “NEWSLETTER” 

by Jack Fitzmaurice and renamed “Der 

Anzeiger” in June 1977 . 
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Advertising  

If you would like to place an ad in “Der Anzeiger”, 

please contact the Advertising & Marketing     

Committee: 239-283-1400 or  

Email: publicity@gasc-capecoral.com  

Prices (1 year - 11 issues):  

 

Business card  $100.00  

1/4 page  $300.00  

1/2 page  $600.00  

Full page  $900.00  

Please be sure to submit all information for the 

newsletter before the 20th of each month to avoid 

publishing delays. 

 

If you would like to submit information for the 

newsletter such as photos, club updates, or have 

suggestions, please email to the editor at : 

anzeiger@gasc-capecoral.com  

 

For all other inquiries or questions, please contact the 

main office at:.  office@gasc-capecoral.com 

FROM THE EDITOR 

Präsident Botschaft 
Stephen Bauer 

Liebe Mitglieder, 

Ich bin froh sagen zu koennen, dass wir im letzten Monat erfolgreich den Club wieder oeffnen 

konnten. Wir haben eine ordnungsgemaesse Mitgliederversammlung und 2 Board meetings im 

Hauptgebaeude abhalten koennen. Auch die Freitagabend stattfinden Dinner- und 

Tanzveranstaltungen und die Geburtstags- und Jubilaeumsparty werden wieder regelmaessig im 

Programm sein. In diesem Monat findet auch das erste Biergartenfest und der Kroenungsball fuer 

das neue Prinzenpaar statt. Die Aufraeum- und Reparaturarbeiten im Garten und den 

Aussenkuechen gehen voran. Mein Dank gilt dem Schuetzenverein und dem Edelweiss Chor, die 

die verschobenen Gedenkveranstaltung zu Ehren verstorbener Mitglieder mitgestaltet haben. Die 6 

Direktorenkandidaten, die durch das Nominierungskommitee bestaetigt wurden, wurden beim 

ersten Board Meeting per Handabstimmung als gewaehlt erklaert und beim 2. Boardmeeting auf die 

Satzung eingeschworen. Meine Frau und ich wuenschen allen einen schoenen Valentinstag und 

einen schoenen Februar. 

 

 Stephen Bauer, President  

mailto:anzeiger@gasc-capecoral.com?subject=Anzeiger
mailto:office@gasc-capecoral.com
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NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 

 

GOOD Evening, my name is Kimberly Schlachta Rabalais 

and I am honored to be nominated to serve on the board 

of Directors.  

I am a native of Southwest Florida and have been a 
member since 2004 when I represented this club as your 
Ms. Oktoberfest. I have served as Anzeiger Editor and, I 
was also the parade float chairperson for several years. I 
also volunteer Oktoberfest every year. I obtained an 
Environmental Sciences degree from Auburn University 
and have been working for the past 24 years as a 
business owner and environmental consultant, where I 
was responsible for project management, and expert 
assessment and advisory services to a variety of clients 
environmental issues related to planning, permitting and 

compliance for all types of projects. My 
grandparents were charter members of this 
club, and I feel it is important for me to 
carry on their legacy and commitment to 
honor our heritage by supporting this club.  
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I'm Mary Pakusch, running for the Board of Directors.  

 

You may not find me on the dance floor Friday nights 

since I am busy volunteering in the kitchen making your 

schnitzel; but I rarely miss a beat and love the 

opportunity to be part of our great club.  

As a Distinguished Member, I have served on several 

committees, currently as a Director on our Board and 

have accepted the nomination to run again.  

 

I have the best interest of our club at heart and I would 
appreciate your vote. 

KIMBERLY SCHLACHTA RABALAIS 

MARY PAKUSCH 



NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
 
I am Tony Krenn from Passau, Germany, where my wife Julie and I still 

own a home. Currently we also reside in Cape Coral. 

For the past 12 years, I have been the Oktoberfest Entertainment 

Chairman, bringing well-known bands from Germany to play at our 

Oktoberfest. I love the Bavarian Culture, and enjoy sharing our 

traditions. The latest songs, dances and traditional music performed at 

Munich Oktoberfest in Germany, can be heard two weeks later by the 

same bands at our Cape Coral Oktoberfest. 

In the past, I have promoted the German American Social Club on Wir 

Im Bayern as a guest host, in the Passau Newspaper, and attend many 

festivals in Germany scouting new entertainment possibilities.   

I can offer more than tradition and advertising for our Club as a board 

member.  I was in a large global corporation employing 170,000 

employees. I participated in their Fuehrungskreis, a top executive level 

Leadership Team.  My responsibilities included overseeing plants on 5 

continents. My division produced over $200 million per year.  My 

leadership skills, and worldwide business experience, can only benefit 

the club. I believe in this club, its heritage, and will provide fresh ideas, 

smart business decisions, and grow our membership. 
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TONY KRENN 

JOHN WAGENHOFFER 



NEW BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 
 

 

I have been a Club Member since 2000. I served 
in the U.S. Army for 23 years and retired as a 1 
SG. After the Army I taught H.S. J ROTC in Ft. 
Worth, TX for 20 years. Since joining the Club I 
have been on the Beautification Committee for 15 
years Bar Committee for 10 years Oktoberfest 
Chairman for 2 years Oktoberfest Co-Chairman 
for 2 years Oktoberfest Coordinator for 6 years I 
have worked with other Club Members to improve 
the Garden Bars and Kitchens.  

If elected I will always put the welfare of the Club 
and it’s members first.  

I would appreciate your vote.  
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I joined the GASC as a member in 2017, but have 

volunteered in the Sausage Kitchen at Oktoberfest for 

each of the past 10 years, traveling from Denver. In 

Colorado, I worked as a Mechanical Engineer and 

subsequently owned a boarding kennel, which I ran 

for 15 years. I was an active skier, martial artist, and 

private pilot, while living out west. After moving to 

Cape Coral, I finally joined the Club and was soon 

appointed Sausage Kitchen Chair and then Outdoor 

Kitchen Coordinator. I have also served as 

Hausmeister for the Von Steuben Hall for most of the 

past 3 years. Most recently, I accepted appointment 

as Oktoberfest Chair for 2020, and much of the 

preliminary work was accomplished before the recent 

pandemic curtailed our Event Plans. I am a 3rd - 

generation member of GASC, have always been, and will continue to be, 

dedicated to the success of our Club.  

ED FREUND  

TOM ISHAM 



ANZEIGER  

Are You Sponsoring a New Member? 

 

Before you sign the application: 
Make sure all fields of the application, front and back, are completed. 

And 
Be sure to include the $50 application fee with each application. 

Additionally 
January - June applications must include dues of $50. 

July - December applications must include dues of $25    
Then 

Submit completed applications along with the application fee and dues 
to  your office secretary Tammy Oosting or Membership Chair Carol Kenna. 

CAN WE REACH 
YOU? 

 

Has your phone number, 

home or email address 

recently changed?  

We need your new 

contact information!   

Please email or call us 

now. office@gasc-

capecoral.com 

or 239-283-1400 
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Social Membership Fee Change 

EFFECTIVE MARCH 1, 2023 

Approved by Board of Directors 1/10/23 

Increase from $4 to $5 per night 

mailto:office@gasc-capecoral.com
mailto:office@gasc-capecoral.com
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ANZEIGER  
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BEAUTIFICATION  
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CALENDAR 
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ANZEIGER  

 

 

A lot of work is accomplished by the beautification team to get 
our club back to a looking better than before. Many volunteer 
helpers are there every Wednesday.  And a special thanks to all the new 
members of the beautification team who showed up and gave us additional 
workforce. It’s simply too much to mention everything what is done. But one 
thing very important for our members has to be mentioned. Before hurricane 
Ian hit the Club we started to create a special area at our memorial. A 
dedicated area where members of the club could lay the ashes of deceased 
family members to rest. This is finished now and was solemnly inaugurated 
at the memorial service. 

 

 

 

Viel Arbeit ist nach dem 
Hurrikan vom 
Beautification Team 
schon gemacht worden um unseren Club wieder zu dem zu machen, was er 
war oder vielleicht sogar noch schoener. Viele freiewillige Helfer kommen 
jeden Mittwoch. Dank an die neuen Mitglieder des Beautification Teams, die 
gekommen sind um ihre Arbeitskraft zur Verfuegung zu stellen. Es waere 
einfach zu viel, alles aufzuzaehlen, was schon gemacht ist. Aber eine 
Besonderheit darf nicht unerwaehnt bleiben. Bevor der Hurrikan den Club so 
schwer traf, hatten wir begonnen am Memorial einen besonderen Bereich zu 

gestalten. Ein besonderer Bereich, wo Clubmitglieder die 
Asche verstorbener Mitglieder zur letzten Ruhe legen konnten. 
Dieser Bereich ist inzwischen fertig gestellt und konnte beim 
letzten Memorial Service feierlich eingeweiht werden.   

 

 

Wolf Ruediger Pech 

Chairperson Beautification 

Beautification 

meets every 

Wednesday from 

8:00 am –1:00pm 

Unless otherwise 

BEAUTIFICATION  
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ANZEIGER  

 
Kulturgesellschaft - Am Dienstag, den 21.2. 

um 19 Uhr zeigen wir diesen Film. Deutsch 
mit Untertiteln. Kommt gerne vorbei. 
Kaffee, Donuts, und die Bar wird bedient. 
Mit englischen Untertiteln, also super um 
Deutsch zu lernen oder aufzufrischen.  

Louis van Beethoven ist ein deutsch-
österreichisch-
tschechischer Fernsehfilm aus dem 

Jahr 2020 von Nikolaus Stein von 
Kamienski mit Tobias Moretti, Anselm 
Bresgott und Colin Pütz als Ludwig van 

Beethoven in unterschiedlichem Lebensalter, der im Auftrag von Degeto, WDR und ORF produziert 

wurde. Premiere des Historienfilms war am 27. Oktober 2020 bei den 42. Biberacher Filmfestspielen, 
wo die Produktion als Eröffnungsfilm gezeigt wurde. Im ORF wurde der Film im Rahmen eines 
Programmschwerpunkts zum 250. Geburtstag Beethovens am 23. Dezember 2020 erstmals gezeigt.  

Der achtjährige Louis van Beethoven wächst in Bonn auf und gilt als musikalisches Wunderkind. 
Nachdem Versuche seines Vaters Jean, den jungen Louis zu unterrichten, scheitern, nehmen 
ihn Christian Gottlob Neefe sowie der Schauspieler und Sänger Tobias Pfeiffer unter ihre Fittiche. 
Beim jungen Beethoven wird ein freiheitsliebender Geist erweckt. Er will unabhängig sein und nur der 

Kunst dienen. In einem ersten kurzen Aufenthalt in Wien begegnet er 1787 Wolfgang Amadeus 
Mozart in einer Zeit politischer Umbrüche, die in der Französischen Revolution gipfeln. Ludwig muss 
einige familiäre Schicksalsschläge erdulden und kann die Liebe der jungen Adligen Eleonore von 
Breuning – Tochter seiner Ziehmutter Helene von Breuning – nicht erwidern. Im Winter 1792 zieht er 
nach Wien, um bei Joseph Haydn zu lernen. Die Jahre von 1792 bis 1826 werden im Film hingegen 

nicht behandelt, wenngleich auch Musik aus dieser Zeit als Begleitung der Handlung zu hören ist. 

 

1779. Eight-year-old Ludwig van Beethoven, called "Louis", is already known as a musical prodigy. He 
learns to go his own way - much to the dismay of the people around him. Some years later, he meets 
Mozart during times of political upheaval. The unconventional genius and French Revolution are 

sparking a fire in Louis' heart; he doesn't want to serve a master - only the arts. Facing times of family 
tragedies and unrequited love, he almost gives up. However, Louis makes it to Vienna to study under 

Haydn in 1792, and the rest is history. Who was this man, whose music has since 
touched countless hearts and minds? At the end of his life, the master is isolated by 
loss of loved ones and hearing. Surely though, he was way ahead of his times. 

With English subtitles, again perfect for those members who want to be there but are 
not yet quite so proficient in the German language. So come with friends and family.  

 

Susie Zimmer 
Kulturgesellschaft 

KULTURGESELLSCHAFT 
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The Hafenkapelle is currently preparing for the two events of the season that 
are still open. After the past year 2022 ended in catastrophe, we are very 
optimistic for 2023. We are preparing intensively for the upcoming beer 
garden fest on February 25th and 26th. The Hafenkapelle will entertain you 
on Saturday the 25th from 12:00 pm in the beer garden. The second event 
that is still open is the Spring Concert on Saturday March 17th here in the 
Van Steuben Hall of GASC. We are already preparing for this so that we can 
offer you a nice dance night. We are sure that this spring concert, which we 
will organize together with the Edelweiss Choir, will be a worthy end to the 
season. We would be happy to welcome many of you to the events. 

 

Die Hafenkapelle bereitet sich derzeit auf die beiden noch offenen 

Veranstaltungen der Saison vor. Nachdem das vergangene Jahr 2022 in 

einer Katastrophe endete, sind wir für 2023 sehr optimistisch. Wir bereiten 

uns intensiv auf das bevorstehende Biergartenfest am 25. & 26. Februar vor. 

Die Hafenkapelle wird Euch am Samstag den 25. ab 12:00 Uhr mittags im 

Biergarten unterhalten. Die zweite noch offene Veranstaltung ist das 

Frühlingskonzert am Freitag, den 17. März hier in der Van Steuben Halle des 

GASC`s. Auch darauf bereiten wir uns bereits vor, um Euch einen schönen 

Tanzabend anbieten zu können. Wir sind uns sicher, dass dieses 

Frühlingskonzert, das wir zusammen mit dem Edelweiss Chor gestalten 

werden, ein würdiger Saisonabschluss sein wird. Wir würden uns freuen 

viele von Euch zu den Veranstaltungen begrüßen zu können.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alex Müller, Kapellmeister 

HAFENKAPPELLE 
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Dinner is served from 

5:00 PM—7:00 PM on 

Friday Nights 

Music begins at 6:30 

PM and ends at 10:30 

PM on Friday Nights 

Events may be added 

or changed without 

notice.   

SUBSCRIBE to the 

weekly bulletin for  

Upcoming Events & 

Happenings.  

Stefan Harzmann-

Owner  

GASC Club Member 

 

I am ‘Sunshine Girl’ so any illness &/or death please notify me. 

Also, I am selling tickets for the dances throughout the year!  

I can be contacted for either situation at: 239-850-7997 and also at oosting.carol.1942@gmail.com 

Carol Oosting 

================================================================================= 

We are deeply sorry to inform you that one of our members  
Toni Gollin 

passed away at the age of 96 on January 15th. She had just celebrated her birthday on January 1st.   

Toni is survived by her 3 granddaughters in Ohio, and her 3 nieces in Florida and Texas. She was prede-

ceased by her daughter Hannelore.  
Services to be announced.   

 Our thoughts and prayers are with her family and friends at this time. 
 
   

  ============================================================================== 
 

We are deeply sorry to inform you that one of our members 
Ingeborg Appleton 

passed away at the age of 93 on January 21st. 
Inge was born in Berlin and was a very proud German citizen who thoroughly enjoyed the activities at the 

German American Social Club. 
Ingeborg had 7 children, 2 of which preceded her in death, Clarence Williams and Clifford Appleton. She is 
survived by: Janet White, Charlotte, NC; Madeline Graves, Washington, MI; Ernestine Carr, Jacksonville 

Beach, FL; and Jaquie Andrade.  25 grandchildren, 52 great grandchildren and 6 great-great grandchildren. 
A celebration of life will be held Saturday February 18th from 11 - 1 at New Hope Presbyterian EPC located 

at 10051 Plantation Road, Fort Myers, Fl. 
Our thoughts and prayers are with her family and friends at this time. 

** Skat players are welcome to come to the club and play 

Wednesday evenings Edelweiss Hall. ** 

 

 
 

http://www.gasc-capecoral.com/news/bulletin/?_ga=2.202999122.2127859376.1609946091-1615523933.1599237715
mailto:oosting.carol.1942@gmail.com


ANZEIGER  

 

The  FC Bayern München Fan Club of Cape Coral was founded on  

February 20, 2020.  

 

Are you an FC Bayern fan living in South west Florida? We want you! Our 

fan club accepts members year-round and connects you with the local and 

international FC Bayern family. It’s free, plus you get to enjoy some perks! 

Membership is  FREE! Contact the office if you are interested in joining. 

office@gasc-capecoral.com    Phone: (239) 283-1400  
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GAME WATCHING PARTIES 
 

Come join us and watch available televised games in the Edelweiss Hall at the German Ameri-
can Social Club in Cape Coral.  The doors opens 30 minutes prior to kickoff . Food and drinks 
available for purchase. 
 
Any groups getting together should observe social distancing and wear masks when venturing 
offsides. As always if you are not feeling well or have had a recent exposure to anyone COVID 
positive just stay home and get tested ASAP. Failure to comply is a red card offense. 
 

 
Mia San Mia, 
Stephen Bauer 
Fan Club Chairperson 

FEBRUARY SCHEDULE 
 

 

Greetings Fussball / Soccer Fans, please be advised of the match schedule for this month: 

Wednesday February 1st vs. FSV Mainz, kickoff 2:45 PM 

Sunday February 5th vs. VfL Wolfsburg, kickoff 11:30 AM 

Saturday February 11th vs. VfL Bochum, kickoff 9:30 AM 

Tuesday February 14th vs. Paris St. Germain – UEFA 1st Leg, kickoff 3:00 PM  

Saturday February 18th vs. Borussia Monchengladbach, kickoff 9:30 AM 

Sunday February 26th vs. FC Union Berlin, kickoff 11:30 AM 

As always doors open 15 to 30 minutes before each match. 

Mia San Mia,  

Stephen Bauer / Fan Club Chairman 

mailto:office@gasc-capecoral.com


 

 

German church service is every 4th Sunday at 3:00 PM followed by coffee and cake. 
 


